
 “Stewarding Our Lands” LSS working group  

11/6/23 meeting summary  

 

In attendance: Gale Carey, Sara Callaghan, Ann Welsh. 

1. We reviewed the third draft of Oyster River Greenway Questionnaire Findings, and agreed 

they are ready for LSC review at next meeting. 

2. We reviewed the third draft of Packers Falls Questionnaire Findings, and amended the 

recommendation about signage. There is a town resolution about signage at Packers Falls 

which must be posted verbatim.  We agreed that additional signage consistent with other town 

property signage regarding what activities are allowed and prohibited, would be very useful. 

This draft is ready for LSC review at next meeting. 

3. We reviewed the second draft of Wiswall Questionnaire Findings, and amended the 

recommendations to include a town kiosk with information about the property and its features. 

This draft is ready for LSC review at the next meeting. 

4. Sara Callaghan, Land Stewardship Coordinator, will host of meeting of volunteer trail stewards 

on Nov 6, 2023, 4-6 PM, for new 16 volunteers.  Sara’s work with Steve Lutterman to 

streamline volunteer reporting via the “Survey123” system is a win-win for both stewards and 

LSC coordinator. Sara shared trail counter data from Longmarsh. 

Action Items: 

With our questionnaire findings completed, and awaiting review by the LSC, we can turn our attention 

to the Property Inventory Spreadsheet.  Please refamiliarize yourself with this document and come to 

our next meeting prepared to make additions, suggestions, etc. that would be helpful to Sara. 

 

Next meeting: 

Monday, Dec. 11, 10:00 AM, First floor conference room, Town Hall 

 

  

 


